


A Heartfelt Thank You

Thank you for your unwavering support and generosity. Your commitment has 
transformed lives, empowered dreams, and strengthened our college community.

As we embark on another promising year, we invite you to continue partnering with us 
to create opportunities for students and build a brighter future together!
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Upcoming
Events in 2025:

Looking ahead we are 
excited to announce 
several key events in 
2025, including:

May 1, 2025May 1, 2025
Honoring Excellence: 
Distinguished Alumni & 
Scholarship Awards

August 14, 2025

32nd Annual Golf 
Scramble:
Join us in making a Join us in making a 
difference on campus and 
beyond!

Welcome to the Foundation Family!
Jennifer Wolbrecht returned to Pierce College in March 2024 as the 
Foundation Executive Director, after örst serving as Director of 
Development from 2017-2019 and interim Executive Director from 
2019-2020. Jennifer has been involved in nonproöt work in the Pierce 
County, WA area since 2003.

Most recently, Jennifer led development and communications efforts for a Most recently, Jennifer led development and communications efforts for a 
wilderness retreat center in the mountains above Lake Chelan. Jennifer 
looks forward to reexamining the Foundation’s goals and purpose, and to 
dreaming boldly for the future. 

“This is critical work. The Foundation helps keep students in school who are one “This is critical work. The Foundation helps keep students in school who are one 
øat tire away from dropping out, and who are working to change the trajectory 
of their lives for generations to come. I am honored to be a part of something so 
meaningful.”

Born and raised in San Diego, California, Herbie Smith brings his talents as 
an Executive Director for a K-12 public school foundation, along with 
experience working with a private family foundation. 

Herbie made the transition to the Pierce College Foundation as its Director 
for Donor & Alumni Relations in December of 2024 after serving as the lead 
Chef for the Pierce College Child Development Centers since 2023.

In his leisure time, Herbie enjoys cooking, photography, hiking, travel, and In his leisure time, Herbie enjoys cooking, photography, hiking, travel, and 
camping in the outdoors with his family.

"As a örst-generation college student, the work I intend to do at the 
Foundation is deeply personal. I have experienced poverty and understand 
how education can be a catalyst to mental, spiritual, and önancial freedom."

Johnson Science Building Grand Opening &
Puyallup 25th Anniversary

In 1999, Pierce College Puyallup became the 34th community college in In 1999, Pierce College Puyallup became the 34th community college in 
Washington and the second college in the Pierce College District. We were 
proud to celebrate our 25th year as a campus by opening a state-of-the-art 
science building that will expand STEM education in the community in October 
of 2024.

The Johnson Science Building is named after Chancellor Emerita Michele L. The Johnson Science Building is named after Chancellor Emerita Michele L. 
Johnson, Ph.D., in honor of her 45 years of exemplary service to Pierce College, 
and features art by American glass artist Preston Singletary.

October 2024

August 2024
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